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July 13, 2022 

  File No. 220631-4 

Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

The following proposed Charter Amendment for the November 8, 2022, Election amended by 
the Board of Supervisors’: 

File No.  220631 Charter Amendment, Initiative Ordinance, and Policy Declaration - 
Affordable Housing Production Act 

Charter Amendment (Fourth Draft) to amend the Charter of the City and 
County of San Francisco to provide for accelerated review and approval of 
eligible 100% affordable housing projects, educator housing projects, and 
market-rate projects that provide significant increased affordability, and 
providing for Planning Department ministerial review in lieu of approvals 
by or certain appeals to City boards and commissions; to make 
corresponding amendments to the Planning Code and the Business and 
Tax Regulations Code; to amend the Administrative Code to provide for an 
Annual Affordable Housing Allocation Report as part of the City’s budget 
deliberation process; and to declare as City policy the need to accelerate 
approval of 100% affordable housing projects, educator housing projects, 
and market-rate projects that provide significant increased affordability; to 
make findings of compliance with the General Plan and Planning Code, 
Section 101.1 and findings of public necessity, convenience, and welfare 
under Planning Code, Section 302; and affirming the Planning 
Department’s determination under the California Environmental Quality 
Act; at an election to be held on November 8, 2022. 
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This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

    
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
        Rules Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the
environment.
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